
COTTONWOOD/PALO VERDE GOLF COMMITTEE MINUTES 
August 3, 2012 

 
Members attending were Ed Frees, Paul Brauer,  Richard Hair, Dave Florence, Nancy 
Howell, and Pat Andersen.  Sandy Worden for Judy Onken. 
 
Board Liaison – Woody Neiman for Don Hicks 
General Manager – Steve Nolan 
Guests:  Kathy Skrei, George Thomas, Mel Rasmussen 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 1:00 PM by Chairman Ed Frees. 
The minutes of the July meeting were approved.   
 
STAFF REPORTS 
 
Bill Todd played golf with Brian Whitlack who was very complimentary about the 
conditions of the CW course.  He was adamant that the greens on CW and PV be aerified 
once more this year.  This will be done on August 13, 14 and 15 on CW and August 
20,21 and 22 for PV.  The courses will be closed on those days.  There is reserve money 
left for top dressing.  On CW hole 14 fairway, cart traffic will be directed around the 
bunker on the left.  This area will also be roped off. 
 
Desmond Dakin -  Head Pro CW 
 
See attached sheet.  Twilight couples has had between 40 and 42 couples each evening. 
 
Greg Tokash – Head Pro PV 
 
See attached sheet.  In addition the new parking lot area will be crack filled and sealed 
on August 9th in the afternoon.   It will also be restriped at 4:30 AM on August 10th. 
 
There was a discrepancy on his report in rounds last month. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS   
 
Palo Verde Friday Couples League – Article  VI, Section 3 was reworded.  Ed Frees 
noted that on rare occurrences the play is filled.  Recommend to the board that the Palo 
Verde Couples Golf league rules and regulations be accepted.   
 
Ed Frees asked about item #3 in The Revenue Builders presented by Desmond last 
meeting.  Can an annual member have a guest play for $50.00?  The answer was yes. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 The deadline for applications for Golf Committee members is mid September.   



The exceptions for the 2012-2013 calendar were presented.  As requested the CW Mens 
Member/Guest was moved from November to March 22. The CW Men’s Club requested 
a practice day for their Member-Guest tournament the Friday a week prior to the 
tournament.  Cottonwood Golf Course would not set aside reserved tee times or give 
complementary rounds to the guests, so that exception was removed from the list. 
 
A recommendation was made to accept the remaining exceptions. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:25 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
 
Pat Andersen for Gwen Curtis 
 
There are two recommendations for the Board: Accept the Rules and Regulations for the 
Palo Verde Friday Couples League. 
 
Accept the exceptions for the 2012-2013 Calendar. 


